Children’s Services Hotline
Instructions for Schools 
The Hotline is used for incidents that have occurred on or near school grounds, during or just outside school hours, 
that have caused concern about the safety of pupils








If you have any queries, please contact Children’s Services 
on 0113 378 3646 / childrens.services.hotline@leeds.gov.uk
Contact the police  


Call 101 (non-emergencies)





Report the location, date and time of incident, 


brief circumstances, description of person and any vehicle 


involved, and any witness details





Make a note of any reference provided





Contact Children’s Services 


Hotline Number: 0113 378 3646


You will be asked to repeat details of the incident


Please do not notify us of an incident via email, 


as we cannot guarantee this will be picked up immediately





Children’s Services may liaise with the council press office 


& the Police press office to verify details of the 


incident and confirm the appropriate wording





As a result there may sometimes be a short delay 


in cascading a message to schools 





Occasionally the Police advise us not to circulate a message. 


Where this is the case the reporting school will be notified








If the message is cascaded, details of the incident will be:


emailed to every school in your local area


and


emailed to relevant parties for example the Police, and 


key officers/departments across Leeds City Council 

















Information on the incident is intended for internal school use only. 


School leaders should decide if and what information 


to share with their school community.





It is not necessary to contact other schools or forward the e-mail on to them as Children’s Services will already have done this




















